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St. Michael the Archangel Orthodox Church
2300 W. Huntington Drive, Kirkwood Hwy, Wilmington, Delaware 19808
Rev. James Weremedic, Rector • (302) 995-6775 • Cell (570) 764-4323
Email: frjamesw@hotmail.com • Web: www.stmichael-delaware-oca.org

Vespers & Confessions: Saturday, 5:00 pm
Hours, Divine Liturgy & Fellowship: Sunday, 8:40 am
Sunday, February 24, 2013
SUNDAY OF THE PUBLICAN AND THE PHARISEE. Tone 5. First and Second Finding of the Honorable Head of the Holy Glorious Prophet, Forerunner and Baptist of the Lord, John. Beginning of the Lenten Triodion. Ven. Erasmus of the Kiev Caves.
Reader’s Schedule

DATE

3RD HOUR
6TH HOUR

EPISTLE

Feb-24

CARPENTER 
RILEY, J

RILEY, J
Mar-3

SOUDER, C
WEREMEDIC 

PECK

Mar-10

WEREMEDIC
BRASOWSKI
 
BRASOWSKI

Mar-17

RILEY, A
RILEY, J

RILEY
	Date
	Fellowship 
Coffee Hour
	Service 
Duty
	Church 
Cleaners
	Library

	24-Feb
	Bacuta  Nichols
	Souder Poletaev
	Manna Mihret
	Farrell

	3-Mar
	Lemlem Kiflemarian
	Bunitsky Kendall
	Finck
	Gregors

	10-Mar
	Manna Berhane 
Mihret
	Morjana Harb
	Whalen
	Dozier

	17-Mar
	Cheesefare
	Elia
	Baldytchev Fox
	Gundersen


We extend a warm welcome to Fr. Peter Bunitsky serving Vespers and the Divine Liturgy this weekend.
ANNOUNCING…Our Rummage Sale will be held Saturday, March 9, 2013, from 8:00 am to 2:00 pm. WE WILL BE SEEKING DONATIONS of furniture, appliances, toys, sporting goods, etc. Start cleaning out your attics, kitchens, closets, and basements now! Bring your donations to church starting TODAY. Any questions or you would like to help? Call Rummage Sale Coordinator Susan Skomorucha at 610.274.8866.
Our choir will have a rehearsal on Saturday, March 2, from 3:30 – 5:00 pm. 

St. Michael’s Building Faith and Fellowship Silent Auction

Thank you all for your “Basket of the Month” donations in January! The theme for February is “Date Night” and donations might include movie tickets, Netflix Certificates, Popcorn, Dining gift cards, etc. The items listed are only ideas, use your genius and creativity. Reminder that we will gladly accept items for any month at any time.
The Gertrude Hawk Candy order forms are due TODAY, SUNDAY FEBRUARY 24th. Please retain the PINK (bottom) sheet when you turn your orders in.

Our Bible Study Group meets on the 1st and 3rd Thursday of each month from 10:00-12:00 AM at the Church. We continue to use Barbara Pappas's book First and Second Corinthians for direction.

Pre-Lenten Retreat

Holy Trinity, Ss. Peter and Paul and St. Michael the Archangel churches sponsored Pre-Lenten Youth Retreat on March 2, 2013 is canceled and will be rescheduled after Great Lent begins. 

The social get together on Friday, March 1st is also canceled and maybe rescheduled in the near future.
Prayers for the Departed: Theophan Shatley, Helen Borowski.
Prayers for the Sick and Needy: Nabih and Georgia Harb, Shawn McGee, Alice and William Dryden, Anna and Luke Wales, Agnes Timchak,  Olga Riley, Anna Hotrovich, Mary Guretsky, Marie Holowatch, Joseph Wojciechowski, Olga Maloney, Stephanie, Andrew, Tory Bucks,  Peggy Reynolds and Deborah Welker.
Prayers for Women and the Children to be Born of Them:

Mihret Tesfagabr, Ruth Kendall, Amanda Weremedic, Elizabeth Clause.
Prayers for Celebration: Constantin and Christina Bacuta celebrating their 27 year anniversary.
We welcome our visitors and invite you to join us for coffee hour in the church hall following the Divine Liturgy.
In August 2012 the Romanian  Embassy sent out a Humanitarian call for a Romanian Soldier by the name of Florinel Enache.  The soldier was gravely injured while on a field search mission in Afghanistan. He suffered severe wounds from a detonated explosive device (both legs and left arm above  the elbow were  amputated plus numerous contusions and back injuries).  Florinel  is currently under treatment at Walter Reed Military Hospital.  His family (wife and son) are in Romania, but have the opportunity to visit him at various times.  The next visit will be for the Easter Holidays. 
Efforts are being made to raise funds for Florinel's rehabilitation and  a source of financial aid to  re-establish his abilities to function once his health condition is stabilized and he is repatriated to Romania.  The donations are being handled by Mrs. Lilly Pierce (an immigrant from Romania involved with Romanian Charity).  Her address is 6709 Stoneybrooke Lane, Alexandria VA 22306.  Checks are made out to Lilly Pierce designating for Florinel Enache, and she will issue letters for tax deduction.  The money is given to the family in person when they make their visits.

2 Timothy 3:10-15 (Epistle)
But you have carefully followed my doctrine, manner of life, purpose, faith, longsuffering, love, perseverance, persecutions, afflictions, which happened to me at Antioch, at Iconium, at Lystra – what persecutions I endured. 
And out of them all, the Lord delivered me.

Yes, and all who desire to live godly in Christ Jesus will suffer persecution. But evil men and impostors will grow worse and worse, deceiving and being deceived. But you must continue in the things which you have learned and been assured of, knowing from whom you have learned them, and that from childhood you have known the Holy Scriptures, which are able to make you wise for salvation through faith which is in Christ Jesus. 
Luke 18:10-14 (Gospel)
Two men went up to the temple to pray, one a Pharisee and the other a tax collector. 
The Pharisee stood and prayed thus with himself, ‘God, I thank You that I am not like other men – extortioners, unjust, adulterers, or even as this tax collector. ’I fast twice a week; I give tithes of all that I possess.’ 
And the tax collector, standing afar off, would not so much as raise his eyes to heaven, but beat his breast, saying, ‘God, be merciful to me a sinner!’ 
I tell you, this man went down to his house justified rather than the other; for everyone who exalts himself will be humbled, and he who humbles himself will be exalted.

Fr. James will be at meetings this week. On Monday February 25th, he will be at St. Vladimir’s Orthodox Seminary and on February 26-March 1, he will be in Syosett, NY. Please contact Fr. Stephen Hutnick, Rector of Ss. Peter and Paul Ukrainian Orthodox Church in Wilmington (302-798-4455), should a ‘clergy emergency’ arise.  
